$\mathbf{\alpha}$



July, 1992

Libertarians to Lobby for Leona Helmsley

NJLP Chairman Michael Pierone announced that he is coordinating a regional demonstration to protest the imprisonment of Leona Helmsley, the billionaire hotel queen who was sent to jail on specious tax evasion charges.

In a letter to the editor of the state's largest newspaper, *The Star-Ledger*, Pierone noted that Helmsley paid some \$500-\$600 million in income taxes, an amount some 200 times greater than the entire federal budget during Thomas Jefferson's administration.

Rather than imprisoning Helmsley, Pierone suggested that monuments in her honor should be erected. Helmsley is now serving time in a prison located in Danbury, CT. Pierone has contacted
Libertarians in Connecticut, Pennsylvania and
Delaware and reports that all are excited about the rally which has been scheduled for Saturday,
July 11 at 2:00 p.m. outside of the prison.

Helmsley's lawyer, the noted Harvard professor Alan Dershowitz, was contacted about the event in defense of his client, but as of press time, it was unknown whether he would be on hand.

Pierone is seeking a strong contingent on New Jersey Libertarians to accompany him to Danbury. Those interested in participating in this sure-fire media draw should call Michael Pierone at (201) 827-5226 who will be coordinating rides.

FEAR Wins Access to Forfeiture Files

Under intense pressure from John Paff, an NJLP member and chairman of a newly emergent national organization known as FEAR, the Somerset County prosecutor bowed to his demands to have access to the county forfeiture files.

Forfeiture Endangers
American Rights (FEAR),
in just about two months,
has already established
chapters in a dozen states
and more are coming on
board regularly. In New
Jersey, FEAR is challenging the state's use of the
forfeiture statutes and is
seeking legislative changes
to the law to guarantee
due process.

At a recent Somerset County freeholder meeting, Paff publicized FEAR's concern that the authorities were abusing the law by seizing assets only remotely connected with the commission of a crime, or from innocent parties.

Paff had attempted to obtain access to the

See "FEAR," page 5

Largest Tax Cut in State History Enacted

Ignoring charges that rolling back the sales tax would play havoc with the budget, the Republicandominated Senate and Assembly voted overwhelmingly in favor of the tax cut and then by equally wide margins, overrode the Governor's conditional

"This is a victory for the taxpayer, declared NJLP Chairman Michael Pierone, following the historic vote to override. "It puts more than \$600 million back into the wallets of the taxpayer--where it belongs!"

Pierone noted that the rollback of the sales tax from 7% to 6% amounted to approximately \$608 million--the single largest tax cut in the history of New Jersey. It was also the first time in a decade that the legislature overrode a gubernatorial veto.

"The job is only half done, however," continued Pierone. "The Republicans ran election campaigns suggesting they would repeal all \$2.8 billion worth of tax hikes. Now's

See "Tax Cut," page 5

CONTENTS

· NJLP to Protest Leona Sentence	Page 1
· FEAR Stalks County Prosecutor	Page 1
· Picnic Set July 3	Page 3
· "Gresham's Law of Activists"	Page 4
· OPH Shelters "Homeless" Voters	Page 5
· "When Pigs Fly You Can Own One"	Page 6
· LPers Launch Issue-Oriented Project	ct Page 8
· Departments	Pages 2, 6 & 7

- · Chairman's Message
- · Committee Meeting Highlights
- · Resource File

Chairman's Column

By Michael Pierone

"One Good Libertarian in One Good Race"

All we need to "make it happen" is to have one good Libertarian running for one good, winnable office. In 1993, we have 121 chances to do it!

Following every Census, the legislative districts are reapportioned and all 120 seats are contested twice in two

years.

It is a prime opportunity of which the NJLP absolutely must be ready to advantage. For not only will we have 40 Senate and 80 Assembly seats at risk, but the Governor's term in office also is at an end. What we need to do right now is to look at all 121 races and see where is the most vulnerable one.

Under normal circumstances, Libertarians usually reserve the place of a footnote in these races but next year can--and should--be different. Why? Because after two years of Democratic dominance, New Jerseyans were saddled with \$2.8 billion in taxes, and after two years of Republican dominance, the only cuts they could muster the courage to vote for were a measly one-cent rollback in the sales tax and \$400 million in spending.

We must also be ready to point out that the mandate the Republicans received was fortax repeal. They still left the remaining \$2.2 billion in tax hikes in place! Had they done what they were elected to do, the budget would be in the area of \$12 billion instead of \$15 billion.

So what are Libertarians to do? Capitalize on the situation. A well-run race needs good planning. That requires about 18 months of research and

strategy and coordination. Now is the time for us to start on '93!

Can we win 10 or 20 or more seats? Who knows? But certainly one good Libertarian running in one good race is doable. It may be a Senate or Assembly seat. Or it may be a run for the Governor's office. Believe it or not, we may soon have someone with us who could be catapulted to the forefront, grabbing headlines and bringing the words "Libertarian Party" into every home in the state--and many more across the country!

1993 is, perhaps, the most exciting election year the NJLP faces in a long, long time. But we need to begin work on it right

awav.

Yet let's not forget those who are running this year for Congress. We should be doing all that we can to help their campaigns which can lay the ground work for next year. Each race is a brick in the foundation for Liberty. Each is equally important to the whole structure and essential for their being a firm base for the future.

We have candidates in every congressional district—a feat unparalled in more than a decade. As the story on page 8 notes, there are individuals contributing their products and services to their campaigns and an offer has been extended for this newsletter to serve as a clearinghouse for others interested in doing the same.

Perhaps our theme for the remainder of this year and all of next ought to be "One Good Libertarian in One Good Race!"

New Jersey Libertarian Party

P.O. Box 56 Tennent, New Jersey 07763 (908) 781-6171

Steering Committee

Chairman: Michael Pierone	(201) 827-5226
Vice Chairman: Len Flynn	(908) 591-1328
Secretary: Emerson Ellett	(908) 774-3684
Treasurer: Louis Stefanelli	(201) 751-8675
Members at-large:	` ´
Ben Grindlinger	
Spencer Layman	(908) 583-2816
Jôhn Paff	(908) 873-1251
Jerry Zeldin	(609) 783-4306
Trustee: Helen Radder	(908) 938-2784

State Committee

Bergen County: Dan Karlan	(201) 447-2846
Camden/Gloucester County: John Hill	(609) 468-9571
Hudson County: Larry Eden	(201) 795-0173
Mercer County: Carl Peters	(609) 737-7667
Monmouth County: Ted Fiolek	(908) 495-8988
Morris/Essex County: George Foster	(201) 763-3476
Somerset/Middlesex County: John Paff	(908) 873-1251
Sussex County: Tony Federici	(201) 764-7289

County Chairs

	(201) 944-2473
Camden/Gloucester County: John Hill	(609) 468-9571
Mercer County: Carl Peters	(609) 737-7667
Monmouth County: Helen Radder	(908) 938-2784
Morris/Essex County: Jonathon Shanoian	(201) 694-0664
Somerset/Middlesex County: Ray Babecki	(908) 878-7998
Sussex County: Tony Federici	(201) 764-7289

Coordinators

Operation Politically Homeless (OPH):	
Laura Stewart	(908) 264-4492
Development - State:	` /
Sam Edelston	(908) 906-0766
Development - Ocean County:	` /
Development - Ocean County: Betty Florentine	(908) 477-8496
Librarian:	` /
Emerson Ellett	(908) 774-3684

DEAR FELLOW LIBERTARIAN:

My name is Roger Bacon and I am running for Congress in the 2d District. Like most other Libertarian candidates, I am operating my campaign on a limited budget. Perhaps you can help!

If you or someone you know is buying or selling any real estate anywhere in the US, call me and I can

put the Century 21 VIP Referral System to work to make the transaction go smoothly for all involved.

Any commission I make will be a big help toward my campaign. You can contact me at (800)-245-0821 (office) or (908) 454-1083 (home). Be sure to ask for me by name! If I'm not in, leave you name and number and I will return your call promptly!

Celebrate Liberty July 3! General Membership Meeting & Picnic

The annual July 3 picnic and general membership meeting will once again be held at the home of *Len* and

Ginny Flynn in Morganville.

Scheduled to begin at 1:00 p.m., NJLPers are encouraged to bring their family and friends to this enjoyable day of fun, food--and, alas, business. Those attending bring something to eat for themselves, as well as a dish to share.

And NJLP Chair *Mike Pierone* reports that he is working on having a surprise guest speaker at the picnic as well. This individual is a *nationally* known personality

with deep roots in New Jersey.

Without giving his identity away, Mike has received a verbal commitment from this individual to join the Libertarian Party. If this becomes a reality, the NJLP will have a major public relations coup on its hands. The significance of this person's joining our ranks cannot be understated. Stay tuned for more details in an upcoming issue of the newsletter.

For information and directions to the picnic, contact Len Flynn at (908) 591-1328.



DataPrint Copy Center

Continental Plaza i 401 Hackensack Avenue Hackensack, NJ 07601

> Ashwin Desai (201) 487-3382

Fax: (201) 487-1773

☐ LASER SHARP ☐ DEADLINE SWIFT ☐ DOLLAR WISE

ENLIST IN AMERICA'S SECOND REVOLUTION!

"Taxes & Tyranny: Perfect Together"
"Fair Taxation is an Oxymoron"

T-shirts available in M, L, and XL; black or white \$8.00 each, add \$3.50 S&H for 1 shirt, \$2.50 each additional shirt

The T-Party Collection™
P.O. Box 476 ■ Leonia ■ NJ 07605

"Give Your Rubber Stamp of Approval!"
Customize your message with Kiwi Stamps
or self-inking metal frame die-plate daters

Free to Libertarian candidates!

AEROMARK

1524 W. Commonwealth Ave. Fullerton, CA 92633

(714) 447-8855

Fax: (714) 447-9131

Libertarians Oppose Curfew 12-Year Old Libertarian Testifies

Calling the measure intrusive and probably unconstitutional, Libertarians mounted a strong protest against a proposed curfew which would allow parents to be fined for the otherwise legal actions of their children.

A highlight of the Judiciary Committee hearing was the testimony of 12-year old *Larla Maloney* of Highland Park, who was incredulous.

"I know little kids who

get up early and take a walk. Would they be arrested for that?"

The Senate sponsor, Ronald Rice (D-29), ridiculed Larla as "utopian."

"I come from the real world," he said. "This is serious business."

The bill, S.53, was approved by the committee. Also testifying against it were John Paff, Lou Stefanelli, Ray Babecki and Michelle Maloney.

Gresham's Law Applies to LP Activists

Continued from Page 4

Continued from Page 4

· Tends to be excessively serious to the point of being hostile in most interactions with other

people.

· Gets upset with "frivolous" activities.

· Expects others to follow him or her blindly.

· Makes numerous commitments and then gives excuses when they are not met.

· Treats ideas as a kind of religious dogma and treats any disagreements as signs of "heresy."

torgive even intentional acts if the person shows he or she regrets the action.

• Tries to be friendly toward others.

• Recognizes there is no reason why activism cannot also be fun.

· Has a well-thoughtout plan which is used to sell others on why they should take the proposed line of action.

· Is cautious about making commitments, but does what is promised.

· Knows what is important and has the patience to discuss disagreements over philosophy or strategy without becoming personal or failing to listen to what the other person has to say.

It is harder to be a good activist than a bad one. But if the Libertarian Party is going to accomplish anything, we need a real "gold standard of activists" to defeat Gresham's Law of Activists and not put up with bad behavior.

Mr. O'Brien is a management consultant and an LP member from California.

Gresham's Law of Activists:

"Bad Activists Tend to Drive Out the Good Ones"

By George O'Brien

There are some in the libertarian movement who are bad activists. Even though they may be "ok" ideologically, they do not forward the cause of freedom. Even if they do make positive contributions, on balance they actually harm the Movement.

It is not always easy to spot a bad activist at first glance. No one is perfect and many outstanding activists slip into bad habits from time to time. Nonetheless, the bad activists tend to be remarkably consistent.

Virtually every bad activist puts his or her personal (or factional) interests ahead of the purpose of the organization or cause. The good activist expresses his or her individuality through the choice of joining the organiza-tion if it identifies with his or her personal interests. The bad activist will sacrifice the interests of the organization for power, status, enrichment, or some other form of short term ego gratification.

There are some ways to spot a bad activist as opposed

to a good activist:

BAD ACTIVIST

- · Tends to be argumentative, insulting, obnoxious, and is indifferent to the effect her or she has on others.
- · Tries to take credit for any accomplishments, even ones which are primarily the results of someone else's efforts.
- · Has delusions of grandeur and makes sure everyone is aware of his or her titles and status.
- Tends to be secretive and cliquish.
- · Never listens to what other people have to say.
- · Reacts to any disagreement with angry outbursts, condemnations, or personal attacks. Is quite willing to disrupt meetings and alienate bystanders in the process.

GOOD ACTIVIST

- · Tries to be reasonable, polite and consider-
- · Is more concerned about getting results and is anxious to give credit to others as a way to encourage them to continue what they are doing.
- · Is basically modest and recognizes the importance of the cooperation of
- · Wants other activists to participate in the decision process whenever possible and to understand what is being done and why.
- · Is always interested in new ideas and encourages involvement by others.
- · Tries to disagree without becoming personal or being disagreeable.

State Committee Meeting Highlights

By Emerson Ellett NJLP Secretary

Held at John Paff's house, the May State Committee meeting was called to order by vicechairman Len Flynn. Present were Emerson Ellett, secretary; Lou Stefanelli, treasurer; Ben Grindlinger, Spencer Layman, and Jerry Zeldin, members at-large; Bergen County Representative Dan Karlan; and Mercer County Representative Carl Peters.

April's meeting minutes were approved and the Treasurer's report was received.

· Dan Karlan was delegated the duty of custodian of the by-laws by the Secretary as Karlan has kept the by-laws current in the past.

 A motion to amend the by-laws to reduce the number of State Committee meetings from 4 to 3 and Steering Committee meetings from 10 to 8 failed.

A motion to amend the by-laws to change the phrase "does not believe in

or advocate" with the word "opposes" as well as to eliminate the quotation marks passed unanimously. The amendment will be considered at the July 3 general membership meeting.

· A motion to recognize the fact that the word "opposes" and "does not believe in or advocate" are equivalent as they relate to membership certification also passed unanimously.

State committee reports were received regarding various activities.

· John Paff and Ken Kaplan were reported working with the ACLU on allowing Libertarians to register as such. Doug Stoxon has also been doing independent research on the issue.

· A motion to allow Len Flynn to spend up to \$60 on supplies for the general meeting was approved.

· Len Flynn reported he would be ordering 13 copies of Liberty Primer at a cost of \$81.25 was announced.

· The meeting was adjourned.

- · Tends towards factionalism and is inclined to purge activists who are not included in the faction.
- · Is constantly critical of anything done by people in opposing factions.
- · Devotes considerable time and effort to criticizing other people in the organization.
- · Is constantly being "offended" and is inclined to hold grudges.

See "Gresham's Law," Page 3

- · Is very uncomfortable with factions and is reluctant to condemn even the worst bad activists, but will do so if necessary to limit the damage.
- · Is inclined to recognize good work by anyone and ignore the rest.
- Keeps criticism to a minimum and always has positive suggestions.
- · Is inclined to give people the benefit of the doubt, does not get upset with inadvertent and unintentional slights, and will

See "Gresham's Law," Page 3

FEAR Wins First Round in Forfeiture Skirmish

Continued from Page 1

county's forfeiture files but was rebuffed by the prosecutor, Nicholas Bissell Jr., who told him the files were secret. He apparently thought better of that statement since he

"It appears that you have done your homework and it appears that you raise some very valid questions."

> -- Christopher Bateman Freeĥolder Director

followed up with a call to the state Attorney General's office who advised

Bissell that the files were public records and that Paff had a right to view

Freeholder Director Christopher Bateman applauded Paff's efforts, noting "It appears that you have done your homework • and it appears that you raise some very valid questions."

Paff, who has only been given an audit of the files and not the files themselves, has stated he will review the information • and follow up on the county's handling of forfeitures as well as money which has been seized.

Anyone interested in finding out more about FEAR, see page 7.

Tax cut to go down as largest ever

Continued from Page 1

the time for them to deliver on their campaign promises!

Following the election landslide, Republican party leaders began to claim that only the sales tax rollback was the target of their cuts. The balance of the tax hikes have yet to be considered.

Pierone warned Republicans that the voters would give them the same message they gave the Democrats. "No new taxes! It's a very libertarian

message, yet the Republicans' failure to grasp this concept will be the reason for their downfall." He predicted Libertarian candidates would do very well in the state legislative elections next year as it has become apparent that there is little difference between the two major parties.

"We offer a real message of change," said Pierone. "We are the real outsiders for which the voting public is clamoring."

SMAL Elects New Officers Babecki to lead active county party

The Somerset-Middlesex Area Libertarians, one of the state's most active county parties, was reorganized in May, with the following members elected to office:

- · Ray Babecki, chairman & secretary
- · Diane Adler, vice-chair
- · Randy Enterline, treasurer & state committee representative (Somerset)
- · Rick Aviles, state committee representative (Middlesex)

OPH Booths Providing "Shelter" for Voters

Continuing to prove that they are one of the best costeffective methods for reaching potential libertarians, Operation Politically Homeless booths have been showing

up all over the place.

Laura Stewart, the state OPH coordinator, reports that a booth at the Conference of Socialist Scholars in New York City turned up some interesting results. For example, while one would not think a socialists conference would be a hotbed of libertarianism, fully 15-20% of those who took the "World's Smallest Political Quiz" fell in the libertarian quadrant. And Marxists and Greens tended to score higher than Democratic Socialists.

Inquiries have also been made into having an OPH booth present at an upcoming Guns & Roses and Metallica "heavy metal" music concert. Lollapalooza, the travelling alternative music festival at which OPH was a resounding success last year, has changed its Stanhope, NJ, appearance from August 10 to Wednesday, August 12. Laura will be attending and is looking for other volunteers.

The Libertarians of Monmouth County (LMC) are staffing an OPH booth at the Monmouth County Fair in Freehold this July 22-26. Since the fair is open long hours, many volunteers are needed. If you wish to help reach hundreds of potential libertarians, call LMC Chairwoman *Helen Radder* at (908) 938-2784.

Last, Laura Stewart wishes to extend her sincerest thanks to those individuals who made donations to OPH to offset the cost of attending the various events. Because of donors' generosity, the only expense incurred by OPH was for purchase of the quiz cards.

For those interested in contributing to OPH or to find

out more information, see page 7.

LP Candidates Class "Graduates" 7 Hopefuls

The Southern New Jersey LP, chaired by John Hill, recently sponsored a "candidates class" in an effort to assist LPers interested in improving their public presentations.

Jerry Zeldin, who serves as member at-large to the state organization, stated that mock interviews were conducted and the videotaped responses were critiqued to give the candidates pointers on where their strengths

and weaknesses lay.

7th Congressional District candidate Spencer Layman, who is also a member at-large, termed the class highly informative and recommended it to other candidates. Zeldin stated the SNJLP would be eager to sponsor such classes in the northern half of the state if asked. He can be reached at (609) 783-4306.

"The union's right of access to the employees outweighs the employer's private property rights."

> --decision of the National Labor Relations Board in Davis Supermarkets, Inc., 306 NLRB 86 (February 27, 1992)

LMC Reorganizes Regular Events Highlight Party Meetings

Libertarians of Monmouth County (LMC) recently reorganized its leadership structure with the following members elected to serve:

- · Helen Radder, chair
- · John Funk, vice chair
- · Emerson Ellett, secretary
- · Virginia Flynn, treasurer

LMC also hosted a fundraiser in April entitled "Dead Men Don't Pay Taxes." The program was an original play that drew 18 people. In May, the Maloney family addressed the issue of home schooling.

A media consultant was the featured speaker at the LMC's regular June meeting and in July they will be

renting a booth at the county fair.

Regular meetings of LMC are held on the third Tuesday of each month. Contact Helen Radder at (908) 938-2784 for details on time and location.

FIJA Draws Crowd for Morris-Essex Libertarians

Michael Pierone, NJLP state chair and FIJA coordinator, recently addressed a crowd of 24 on the issue of jury nullification and the role the Fully Informed Jury Association (FIJA) is playing in having such laws enacted.

As part of the Morris/ Essex Libertarians (MEL) regular meeting, NJLP Treasurer *Lou Stefanelli* tapped Pierone's organization to draw a number of prospects to the program.

Flyers were distributed beforehand and a nominal cover fee was charged. Future programs to attract libertarians, both party members and non-members alike, are planned.

The Morris-Essex group meets irregularly on the first Tuesday of each month. For more information on the next program, contact Lou Stefanelli at (201) 751-8675.

LIBERTY First!



July, 1992

Letters to the editor, articles and commentary are welcome and should be sent to: *The New Jersey Libertarian*, 330 Willow Street, Teaneck, NJ 07666. (201) 836-2019.

Permission is hereby granted to reprint any of the material in this issue, except that which is copyrighted, as long as credit is given to the author, The New Jersey Libertarian, and the New Jersey Libertarian Party.

For editorial material to appear in the August issue, it *must* be received no later than July 17th.

Subscription and advertising rates are available from the editor.

Town is Piggy Over Pets

By SAM EDELSTON

This past winter,
newspapers around the
state picked up the story of
the Dombrowski family in
Edison and their Vietnamese pot-bellied pig Pork
Chop, an "illegal"pet
according to a local
ordinance.

A stir was in the town because it was feared that allowing this one mini-pig would open a Pandora's box of other animals. The

South Jersey Libertarians Active in Cowtown

Despite the threat of inclement weather, a core group of Libertarians attended the Cowtown Flea Market on June 6 and ran a successful OPH booth that even signed up a new LP member on the spot.

Doug Stoxen, a
Pennsville Libertarian;
John Hill, the South Jersey
LP coordinator; and Roger
Bacon, who is the LP's
congressional candidate in
the Second district
manned the booth from
early in the morning until
late afternoon.

Choosing a spot that offered the best protection in the event of the threatened rain showers, the trio handed out 88 quizzes to passersby, 72 of whom took the "World's Smallest Political Quiz." It was estimated that a 1,000 people walked by the booth, although there were approximately 4,000 to 5,000 people at the fair.

Stoxen acknowledges they had perhaps the least busiest location, but stated that the three of them would not have been able to handle anymore people as it was. The weather had improved considerably and they were forced to turn a few prospects away who

wished to take the quiz.

The results of the Operation Politically Homeless venture were as follows:

28 Centrists
20 Libertarians
10 Authoritarians
9 Conservatives
5 Liberals

In addition to their OPH efforts, the South Jersey LPers also performed a public service by assisting some 20 Delaware residents in registering to vote as well as 13 New Jerseyans and 2 Pennsylvanians. More importantly, a new LP member was brought on board and signatures for the Marrou-Lord ballot petition were obtained.

The effort was covered by the local Salem Sunbeam which featured a photograph of the Libertarians. Doug also had several letters-to-the-editor published in the paper, one of which listed the South Jersey LP's telephone number!

Another OPH booth is planned soon. Volunteers should contact Doug Stoxen at 334 E. Pittsfield St., Pennsville, NJ 08070, or call (609) 678-7018.

Dombrowski's were told to get rid of Pork Chop--or else!

They eventually got the council to set aside their reservations and won their case. How did they do it? That was the subject of SMAL's May meeting.

- The press loved the story. It's not often a reporter gets to write about something as cute as "can this little piggy stay home?" Even the Star-Ledger covered it.
- · The community got involved. Teachers had

their kids drawing cartoons about it. (Street scene, at edge of town, with a sign: "Welcome to Edison, where you can look like a pig and act like a pig, but you just can't be a pig.") The council was deluged with about 75 letters a day from the public.

· Research, research, research. You can't count on results unless you work hard. The Dombrowskis got experts to attest to the mini-pigs' safety, cleanliness and temperment.

See "Pigs," Page 7

New Jersey TIBERTARIAN

NEW JERSEY LIBERTARIAN PARTY P.O. Box 56 TENNENT ·NJ 07763

TLD.	ARTY	(908) 781-6171	tional contribution of \$ to help the NJLP
Name	I want to become Enclosed is \$40. I a bership, including a national LP News a	in its effort to expand individual liberty. Send to a Friend	
Address City/State/ZIP	As a member, I certi the initiation of force	ify that I do not believe in or advocate e to achieve political or social goals. equired for membership only)	☐ I have a friend who might be interested in the NJLP. Please send a complimentary copy of <i>The New Jersey Libertarian</i> to:
TelephoneOccupation & Employer*	I am entitled to 12 is News and 4 issues ☐ Enclosed is \$1	5. I want to see if the LP is right for me. ssues of the national <i>Libertarian Party</i> of the state <i>New Jersey Libertarian</i> . Please send me a sample issue of ertarian and a full information packet.	☐ Please remove my name if the NJLP's mailing list is rented.

IS ABORTION AGGRESSION?

Libertarian arguments against abortion and for parental obligation. Literature packet, \$3. (For information only, please send SASE.)

> Libertarians for Life 13424 Hathaway Drive, #18 Wheaton, MD 20906, 301/460-4141 Doris Gordon, National Coordinator

FOR MORE INFORMATION

For more information on the organizations and groups mentioned in this month's issue of The New Jersey Libertarian, contact them directly at the addresses and telephone numbers listed below.

Fully Informed Jury Association (FIJA)

Mike Pierone State Coordinator P.O. Box 514 McAfee, NJ 07428 (201) 827-5226 (See Page 6)

Forfeiture Endangers **American Rights** (FEAR)

John Paff Chairman P.O. Box 5424 Somerset, NJ 08873 (908) 873-1251 (See Page 1)

Operation Politically Homeless (OPH)

Laura Stewart State Coordinator 147 Broadway Keyport, NJ 07735 (908) 264-4492 (See Page 5)

Americans Against Prohibition

P.O. Box 27251 Tucson, AZ 85726-7251 (See Page 8)

PRO CHILD -- PRO CHOICE

The 1990 National Libertarian Party Platform on Women's Rights states: "Recognizing that each person must be the sole and absolute owner of his or her own body, we support the right of women to make a personal choice regarding the termination of pregnancy."

We, the undersigned women and mothers of the New

Jersey LP, support the position of the Libertarian Party. Ginny Flynn Rita Zeldin Jean Drake Helen Rådder Dale Harris Diane Adler Diedre Maiullo Lucille Bender

Ad paid for by Claudia Montelione

Edison Pigs Out Over Pork Chop

Claudia Montelione

Continued from Page 6

They also communicated with other owners through computer bulletin boards. · Theatrics. When it looked liked the council would vote against them, they brought Pork Chop to the meeting where it made headlines.

End result: In Edison, for a \$25 annual license, you can now own one Vietnamese pot-bellied mini-pig, provided that it is pedigreed.

Now...what would it take for school teachers to start having their classes draw cartoons about forfeiture?

Libertarians Launch "Relegalization" Drive

Enclosed is my addi-

Continued from Page 8

its efforts. For \$99, AAP will send you their prototype audio and video tapes, while a \$49 donation will get you their audio tape. And for a minimum \$39 • contribution, they will also entertain your suggestions for the next round of ads.

AAP has applied for 501(c)(3) tax exempt status. Once it is granted, any contributions made will become tax deductible.

To find out more about Americans Against Prohibition or to make a contribu-• tion, see left.





ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

NEW JERSEY LIBERTARIAN PARTY

P.O. Box 56 · Tennent · New Jersey · 07763

(201) 781-6171



Libertarians Launch Single-Issue Drives

Stating that "people who might support the libertarian movement on a given issue balk because of all the others that come with it," Americans Against Prohibition (AAP) announced the launching of a major drive to united diverse and disparate individuals behind "single issue projects."

The first issue this group is tackling is also, perhaps, one of the most thorniest: drug relegalization

"Liberals hate the drug war," AAP's President, Perry Willis writes in the outreach letter. "It's intolerance, disregard for the Bill of Rights, and cruelty." So while much libertarian outreach is aimed at conservatives, this issue can bring so-

called liberals on boardas well.

AAP also points out that relegalization also has a broad coalition behind it, including William F. Buckley, Milton Friedman, Baltimore Mayor Kurt Schmoke and former Secretary of State George Schultz--liberals and conservatives!

To achieve their goals,
AAP hopes to go beyond
the "Guttenberg Galaxy,"
as they call it, the list of
books, magazines and
seminars on the issues.

Americans Against Prohibition will be going high-tech: using various electronic media techniques, including television ads and audio tapes.

AAP is, of course, seeking contributions to

See "Relegalization," Page 7

LP Candidate Assistance Available

Libertarian candidates are notoriously long on ideas but short of cash. To assist their campaigns, two libertarians have made generous donations to overcome this gap.

AEROMARK, a rubber stamp distributor, has offered free of charge, customized rubber stamps and self-inking die plate daters. All candidates need do is contact the company and request them. AEROMARK can be reached at 1524 W. Commonwealth Ave., Fullerton, CA 92633. You can also call in your order at (714) 447-8855, or fax it to (714) 447-9131.

Additionally, Richard L. Duprey, who serves as editor of the New Jersey Libertarian, has offered to design and typeset NJLP candidate literature free of

charge. The campaigns of *Mike Pierone, Ed Wiess-man* and *Bill Dundas* have already benefitted from this "contribution." You can contact Duprey at (201) 836-2019 or write to him care of the newsletter.

Libertarians are urged and encouraged to donate products and services to LP candidates--either free of charge or at a discount. Anyone else who may be interested in doing so, should describe the product or service, any stipulations (e.g., NJLP-only candidates, etc.) and send it to the newsletter.

We will act as a clearinghouse for such contributions and recognize your efforts publicly, unless you choose to remain anony-

mous.